
Leybourne Park Residents Association Committee 

Notes of Meeting 7.30 pm on 18th March 2021 

 

1 Apologies:  Liz, Rupert, Christine, Charlie, Jo 

As there were only 3 committee members present, we did not have a quorum. 

 
2 Financial Situation:  The grant for the 5-a-side has been received from KCC of 

£2000, making the bank balance £3,457.64.  Ray has now written to Georgia for 

permission to install them, and she is looking into the lease to see if this would be 

allowed.  If not we will have to look an alternative. 

 
3 Impact on householders/purchasers of delay from E&M and First Port in 

providing Sales Packs,  Ray will follow this up with FirstPort. 

 
4 Easter Egg Hunt.  As this is not an RA event, and the organisers informed Ray 

that no extra funding was required. 

 

5 Opening up/clearance  of Amenity Space at bottom of New Hythe Lane – this is 

apparently owned by the industrial estate and we will continue to establish 

contact with them to see what can be done. 

 
6 Problems with refuse collection:  A continuing problem as it seem the bin men 

are having problems with the older bins.  Ray is in contact with Trudy and 

Beverley Horn (TMBC) to try to resolve this problem.  So far no answer from 

TMBC when the sheds will be cleared. 

 
7 Golding Homes Representation on LPRA:  The good news is that Lara has 

stepped forward and will rejoin the Committee.  She has already started making 

contact with the site managers with a view to improving standards. 

 

No other business was proposed and the meeting closed at 8 p.m. 


